

Telephone DURHAM CALL

Jan. 21st 1970

The Rev. Basil Higginson, The Samaritans, Pinewood Road, Iver Heath. Bucks:

23 JAN 1970

Dear Mr Higginson,

Your name has been given to me by Mrs Lynn Chadbund of the Newcastle Telephone Samaritans, and I am writing to you because I have been making some inquiries about the possibility and the need of a Samaritan service in Durham and I do not think I should proceed with any positive steps until I have been in touch with you.

Perhaps the best thing for me to do is to tell you what has been done to date. A young co league of mine, Shirley Jepson and I, (both on the Stiff of the above college) were interested in this work. We rang up the Newcastle branck and were put in touch with Mrs Chadbund, as a result of which we attended several initiatory lectures which were being given to the newly forming Sunderland group. This was in October last.

Following this we spoke to Dr Munro, a psychiatrist, who is in charge of the students' Health Dentra in Durham. He is also the Pectetary of the local branch of the B.M.A. It is only a week s nce I heard from Dr. Munro, by telephone, that he had had nothing but good reports fom his colleagues in Newcastle and that he was sure therfore the Durham B.M.A. would support the idea. I do, in fact know some of the docrtors and psychiatrists in this area.

Meantime we heard of a Mr and Mrs A. Banister who worked with the Newcastle Branch until they removed to Durham, and we have been in contact with them. We are having a small meeting, our first, on Friday of this week and in addition to we four we

